Title: APPLICATION FOR PART-FUNDING (50%) OF AN AGILENT TAPESTATION, TO BE SHARED AMONG ALL RESEARCH GROUPS IN THE DIVISION OF CELLULAR & MOLECULAR PATHOLOGY
Name & Address: Dr Elizabeth Soilleux, Department of Pathology, University of Cambridge
Background and aims: 
The Agilent TapeStation system is an automated electrophoresis and data analytical system for assessing size, quantity, and integrity of DNA and RNA samples. TapeStations are frequently used in next-generation sequencing (NGS) workflows. Advantages of over traditional gel electrophoresis include (a) reduced sample and reagent consumption, (b) elimination of cross-contamination, (c) faster analysis time (1-2 minutes per sample) and (d) automated data analysis. 
We were able to purchase a reconditioned TapeStation from Agilent for around half price (approximately £20k). 50% of the purchase price was funded from the Pathological Society Equipment Grant and the remainder was funded from remnants of grants from the Du, Barbieri and Soilleux groups. The machine has been working well, although there have been some teething problems with calibration, which Agilent have come to look at and rectify. Since Brexit, we have had some difficulties obtaining the tapes, due to UK Customs challenges, but we recognise that doubling our expected lead time when ordering, can take account of this. 
The TapeStation is shared among all 5 research groups in the Division of Cellular & Molecular Pathology, Department of Pathology, on the Cambridge biomedical Campus site, these, respectively, being headed by Dr Elizabeth Soilleux, Professor Ming Du, Dr Olivier Giger, Dr Suzanne Turner and Dr Isaiah Barbieri, respectively. These groups work on various aspects of cancer, lymphoma and leukaemia, ranging from preclinical to translational studies. To ensure that equipment remains in good working order, one member of the Soilleux group and one member of the Du group have specific oversight of the TapeStation. They provide training and support to others and ensure that there are supplies of reagents. 

Results: 

We have used the platform extensively to quantify and assess the quality of extracted DNA and RNA. We have also used it to quantify conventional PCR products, Q-PCR products and digests, both as experimental endpoints and during the various stages of construction of next generation sequencing libraries, by fragmentation, amplification and ligation. Without the TapeStation, we would have had to rely on Nanodrop or Qubit, which are less accurate and can only provide total DNA quantification, rather than a more nuanced measurement of the concentrations/ amounts of DNA of particular molecular sizes/ weights.
Conclusions: 

This equipment continues to make it possible for us to quantify and assess RNA and DNA molecular size and amount accurately, significantly facilitating a variety of low and high throughput experiments in molecular biology. This has helped move forward various research programmes in solid cancer, lymphoma and immunological pathology. We are most grateful to the Pathological Society of Great Britain and Ireland for making the purchase of this equipment possible. 
How Closely Have the Original Aims been Met:

Very closely, as described above. 
Outputs (including meeting abstracts, oral presentations, original papers, review articles) from the study in which the Pathological Society has been acknowledged:
None as yet, but many will follow, once current results have been analysed. 
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